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Our Reference: SYD15/01376/04 (A13858389) 
Department's Ref: SSD 7372 

Director 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY, NSW 2001 

Attention: May Banh 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

PROPOSED PRIMARY SCHOOL IN O'CONNELL STREET, PARRAMATTA 

Reference is made to Department's correspondence dated 28 June 2016, regarding the 
abovementioned Application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and 
Maritime) for comment in accordance with the State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 
2007. 

Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted documentation and provides the following 
comments for Department's consideration during determination to this application: 

1. Roads and Maritime's correspondence dated 24 March 2016 clearly indicated that; Roads and 
Maritime would object to any pedestrian access from the proposed School to O'Connell Street 
to prevent need for a School Zone on a major feeder road into Parramatta; which is consistent 
with requirements that have been placed on Catholic Education for the adjoining site. A 40 km/h 
School Zone would have an adverse impact on the traffic flow in this location which is not 
acceptable to Roads and Maritime. 

Roads and Maritime does not support this application as its current form. Upon receipt of the 
amended information satisfying the above Roads and Maritime will review this application further 
and respond to you accordingly. 

Any further enquiries in relation to this development application can be directed to Ahsanul Amin on 
02-8849 2413 or development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

Pahee Rathan 
Senior Land Use Planner 
Network and Safety Section 

Roads and Maritime Services 
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